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Teamwork Respect Responsibility Honesty 

Important Dates 

Gillian Stuart—Principal 

Term 2 |Week 5| 28 May 2019 

“The more you know, the 

less you need.” – 

Australian Aboriginal 

saying 

Indo Corner  

Berselancar - surfing  Berenang  - swimming 

Sepak Bola - soccer  Bola Tangan - handball 

Bola Net  - netball  Rugbi  - rugby 

Bulu Tangkis - badminton Tenis Meja  - table tennis 

Bersepeda  - bike riding Berlari  - running 

Kriket  - cricket  Berski air  - waterskiing 

 

Apa Olahraga favoritmu?   What’s your favourite sport) 

Olahraga favorit saya adalah berenang  My favourite sport is swimming 

Saya suka bermain bola net   I like playing netball  

Olahraga  

Term 2 2019 

Tuesday 
4/6/19 

Little Whales Information 
Afternoon Tea 

Friday 
7/6/19 

Ocean Day 

Friday 
14/6/19 

Visiting Performance - 
‘We’re All Australians Now’ 

Thursday 
20/6/19 

NRL Gala Day  
Years 3 to 6 

Thursday 
27/6/19 

Timbertown Excursion 
Years 4/5/6 

Friday 
28/6/19 

SHPS Athletics Carnival 

Friday 
5/7/19 

Last Day of Term 

Indonesian Consul Visit 
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Principal’s Column This Week’s Whale Awards and Class Academic Awards 

Hello, Giinagay, Hai,  

 

What a great day on Friday ! 

 

Australia Indonesia sahabat lama 

Australia and Indonesia are old friends 

Australia and Indonesia have been friends since the 1600’s 

when Macassan fishermen from Sulawesi began a long 

relationship with the Yolngu people of Arnhem land. 

Australia supported Indonesia’s fight for independence from 

the Dutch. During this conflict, when Dutch ships carrying 

guns and ammunition tried to dock in Australian harbours, 

our waterside workers refused to service them. 

The ongoing goal of schools, with parents, grandparents and 

the community is to prepare our students for their life beyond 

school.  Our mission here at Scotts Head Public is to educate 

future generations through relevant and authentic learning 

experiences with Asia in social, cultural, political and 

economic spheres.  

This intercultural understanding assists our young people to 

become responsible local and global citizens, equipping them 

through their education for living and working in an 

interconnected world and developing language skills and 

enhancing our students’ knowledge, understanding and 

acceptance of Asian societies, cultures and environments.   

Our mission is to provide a substantive pathway for the study 

of Indonesia language from Kindergarten to HSC. In 2017, 

there were 77,150 HSC graduates and only 192 students 

across the state completed Indonesian. This equates to a 

0.25% participation rate.  

In the last two years our student graduates attending 

Macksville High School have had the opportunity of an 

extension program in Year 7. This has led to this year a select 

class of 25 students in year 8, choosing to continue their 

Indonesia language studies. Outstanding results strongly 

supporting our vision of an Australia with more people who 

can engage with Indonesia for our mutual benefit. 

Thanks to our previous Principal Mrs Angela Evans, who 

introduced this unique program to our school.  Thanks to the 

families who continue to support this program, as we support 

students to engage with our nearest neighbours. Thanks to all 

the families that cooked and prepared an amazing feast on 

Friday. Thanks to all the families that helped in cleaning up. 

Great teamwork! 

Thanks to all our distinguished guests who have made this 

event so special, especially Uncle Mark Flanders, Uncle 

Ritchie and Deputy Mayor John Wilson. 

Thanks to our dedicated staff from here and Macksville HS 

for your dedication, passion and enthusiasm.  A huge thanks 

must go to the Indonesian team Pak Karl, Bu Bibi, Pak Mur 

and Bu Alfira for an outstanding day. 

Thanks to the Indonesian Consul team for visiting Scotts 

Head Public School, as a sign of friendship and solidarity in 

the context of furthering people to people relations. It is a 

great honour to receive dignitaries at our small school and it 

reflects how dedicated and supportive Indonesia is of us in 

increasing our intercultural literacy. 

 

 

Finally thanks to all our students for outstanding 

performances and being so enthusiastic, curious and 

willing to learn.   

We got some great publicity to raise the profile of the 

program.  Below are links to photos, articles and videos 

from the day. 

 

NBN Mid Coast news: here 

 

Guardian News, great article and photos: here 

 

ABC Coffs Coast facebook page: here 

 

Terima kasih! 

 

National Sorry Day - 26 May 2019 

National Sorry Day acknowledges and raises 

awareness of the history and continued effect of the 

forced removal of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 

people from their families, communities and culture. 

 

National Reconciliation Week - 27 May to 3 June 2019 

National Reconciliation Week celebrates and builds on 

the respectful relationships shared by Aboriginal and 

Torres Strait Islander people and other Australians. 

 

Thanks, yaarri yaraang, terima kasih. 

 

Bu Gillian 

Gillian Stuart—Principal 

https://www.nbnnews.com.au/2019/05/24/indonesian-consul-general-visits-scotts-head-public-school/
https://www.nambuccaguardian.com.au/story/6180565/indonesian-consul-general-visits-scotts-head-public-school-photos/?cs=726
https://www.facebook.com/abccoffscoast/posts/2827611573948179?__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBvtN6KWBWDd7p0hiJC7G0x5elIVMtis-KPKMBjXo9WFo80bSxgsB3MH03nOoLNFX92fpf9YEHhBbM_wDeh9gQL1HAkUJqn6nCZV8D4vzknNrJlfkacVJWZxMUE7YYRJdnAOqbdMBAEfF4-KAowkefD9fLxWw4_czQv_qO_6qmNhP71
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8.30am Morning 

Supervision  

 in cola 

Start 

School 

8.55am 

9.00am until 

11.00am  

Morning Session  

Crunch and Sip 

11.00am Lunch 

11.50—1.30 

pm 

Middle Session 

1.30 pm Recess 

2.00pm-3pm Afternoon 

Session 

Bell Times  

Links 

School website: 

http://www.scottshead-

p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

School facebook page: 

https://

www.facebook.com/

scottsheadpublicschool?fref=ts 

Skoolbag Application: 

Search “Scotts Head Public 

School”  in the app store. 

P&C News 

Remember to send in a 

note if your child is absent 

from school.  

After 7 days, the system 

automatically records as an 

“Unexplained Absence”. 

Canteen Roster  

Week 6  

MON 3/6 Mel & David 

WED  5/6 Mel & Kelli 

Week 7  

MON 10/6 Mel & David 

WED 12/6 Mel & Kelli 

Notes to Students 

Whole school notes are  sent 

home with the eldest child in 

the family only.  

Please fill in permission notes 

including all SHPS students in 

your family. 

Visiting Performance  -  ‘We’re All Australians Now’  

The performance ‘We’re All Australians Now’ will be on Friday 14 June at 2.30pm.  

Permission notes along with $6 is due back by Tuesday 11 June.  Payments can be 

made via the ”Make a Payment” tab on our website, as well as cash, EFTPOS and 

cheque at the office. 

NRL Gala Day—Greg Inglis 7’s  

Thursday 20 June—Years 3 to 6 

Permission notes have gone home today.   

Notes and money needs to be back by  

Monday 17 June. 

School Sores 
We have had a few cases of school sores  reported.  Please refer to link below to see 
the Department policy for treatment. 
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/factsheets/Pages/impetigo.aspx 

Updating Contacts 

It is important parents keep contact details up 

to date.  Please contact the office or send a 

note with your child if there is a change of 

address or contact phone number. 

Payments to School 
 

Payments can be made to the 

school using the following options: 

 EFTPOS — at the office. 

 Parent online payment  POP - via 

the school website—using the 

‘Make a Payment’ button. 

 Cash and cheque are still 

accepted at the office. 

 

A reminder to parents that fees and 

contributions are greatly appreciated. These 

payments help to provide valuable resources 

for our students. Payments can be made 

online and receipts will be sent home with 

Calling Volunteers for Ocean Day 

If anyone could spare some time on Thursday 

June 6 to help bag popcorn please contact the 

P&C on the email above.  DonatIons of cakes/

slices for the Ocean Day event would be 

appreciated.  Please drop off at the school or the 

surf club  

The school needs to borrow binoculars from the 

community for whale watching on Ocean Day, If 

you could lend a pair of binoculars please drop 

into the office on Thursday with your name clearly 

marked.   

P&C email  scottsheadpandc@hotmail.com 

Woolworth’s Earn and Learn Stickers 

Thank you everyone for donations of stickers.  

Sheets can be obtained from the store when 

shopping.  Filled sheets and loose stickers can 

be dropped at the school office. 

‘Support a Reader’ Program 

Helpers are wanted for 1 hour, one or two days 

a week to listen to children reading.  If you are 

interested in helping out please contact the 

school office.   

http://www.scottshead-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://www.scottshead-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/scottsheadpublicschool?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/scottsheadpublicschool?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/scottsheadpublicschool?fref=ts
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCJXks4j28sYCFaIapgod9ZEH_w&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.forbes.com%2Fsites%2Fpeterhimler%2F2014%2F02%2F03%2Fa-paper-less-facebook%2F&ei=-b2xVdWDMaK1mAX1o574Dw&bvm


On Friday May 24 the Indonesian 
Consul General for the Republic of 
Indonesia came to our school. They 
brought snacks and drinks along 
with fried rice that they were 
cooking right before our eyes. At the 
start of the day Macksville High 
School arrived with some of the 
year sevens and all of the year 
eights. Soon after that we had a 
Welcome to Country along with a 
smoking ceremony performed by 
Uncle Mark Flanders. Followed by 
speeches by Pak Karl, Bu Gillian, 
and the Indonesian Consul Bapak 
Heru Hartanto Subolo. After that we 
had performances and then 
we went to recess. After recess the 
4, 5, 6, 7, 8 classes went to learn 
classic Indonesian instruments 
before performing them in front of 
everyone who was there that day. 
After that we all went to lunch to 
have some Nasi Goreng and saying 
goodbye to them all.  By Charlotte. 
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Thank You Darty 

Lifetime Connect 

Playgroup  

Scotts Head 

Wednesdays in the LLLCC at SHPS 

Playgroup Contact Number: 0447 485 276 

Routine 

10am-10:55am – Planned Activities 

10:55am-11am – Wash Hands 

11am – 11:15am – Morning Tea 

11:15am – 11:35am – Free Play 

11:35am – 11:45am – Pack Away 

11:45am – 12noon – Group Time 

12noon – Home Time  

Boomerang Bags 
Boomerang Bags is still working hard on producing bags for 

the community. If you are interested in being a part of this 

great initiative, come along on Mondays from 3.15 to 

4.15pm. 

Just a reminder, Boardriders comp 

Sunday 2 June at the Point 7:30am 

for an 8am start. Please check 

Facebook for any changes. 

The school has a new hero, 

none other than Andrew 'Darty' 

Dart. With his ladder and trusty 

helper he erected 18 nesting 

boxes in the School Forest. 

Many thanks Darty 
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LASH TWO at The Hub on Thursday 6 June 
 
Subject       Who were the first people in Scotts Head? 
Obviously it was the indigenous people.  Miklo Jarrett  will trace  
the movement of the aboriginal people from northern to 
southern Australia. He will tell us lots about the Ngaambaa 
people, a sub-tribe of the Gumbaynggirr . The Ngaambaa settled 
our peninsula.  
And needless to say he will regale us with Dreamtime stories as 
well as teaching us more Gumbaynggirr 
Then Carollinne Rhodes who has written 6 books on the history 
of the Nambucca Valley will tell us about the first white men into 
the valley, namely the cedar cutters and the man who bought 
the cedar, Captain Scott. 
 
When?   Thursday 6 June 
Starting time?    6 pm for a meal 
                          7 pm for the talks, finishing at 8.30 pm 
Menu?   An "aussie" themed dinner, incorporating some local 
bush tucker and local ingredients into dishes to honour the first 
people who cared for this wonderful Gumbaynggirr land. 
It will also include some early settler favourites - pumpkin soup 
and a traditional roast 
Booking is essential and $29 a head including drink on arrival 
and tea/coffee after the talk, the tea/coffee accompanied by a 
lamington, of course.   Michael Blockey 


